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PR Department of Labor 
suspends certain filing and 
payment terms 
 
May 19, 2020 
 

On March 16, the Puerto Rico Department of Labor Secretary issued Memorandum 
2020-04 to announce the filing extension of all the Department’s terms for a period of 
30 days and that at a later date new expiration terms would be informed. 
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Thereon, on May 15, 2020, the Secretary issued the Memorandum No. 2020-05 notifying the 
suspension of certain filing and payment terms and clarifying the terms of the notices of the 
Employment Security Negotiated. 
 
The term for filing the quarterly return, corresponding to the payments for Unemployment 
Insurance, Temporary Non-Occupational Disability Insurance (SINOT) and Driver’s Insurance 
was suspended. This suspension includes payment plans for these types of contributions. 
 
However, the terms under which the employment units (employers) must answer the 
information requirements of the Employment Security Bureau, will not be suspended. The 
term to answer the information will be counted from the date indicated on the postal mark. 
 
Knowing that the postal service may be facing delays during this state of emergency, an 
additional three-day grace period is granted without penalty so that both employers and 
claimants comply with the terms that have not been affected by the issuance of this 
suspension. 
 
Link - Memorandum of the Secretary No. 2020-05
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https://www.trabajo.pr.gov/docs/Avisos/Memorando%20de%20la%20Secretaria%202020-05,%20Extensi%C3%B3n%20de%20T%C3%A9rminos.pdf
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DISCLAIMER:  This update and its content do not constitute advice.  Clients should not act solely on the basis 
of the material contained in this publication. It is intended for information purposes only and should not be 
regarded as specific advice.  In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking 
action on any issue dealt with this update.  
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technical experts to help clients resolve issues and identify 
opportunities. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


